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M E M O R A N D U M
DATE:
January 11, 2018
TO: 
Lynnette Zelezny, Provost 

Dennis Nef, Vice Provost


Thomas Holyoke, Chair, Academic Senate 

FROM: 
Kathleen Dyer, Chair, Department of Child, Family, & Consumer Sciences 

RE: 
Proposal to Change Department Name 
First, let me apologize that you were asked to review a similar memo from my department last fall about a department name change. It was essentially a draft argument that was sent prematurely, and then mistakenly forwarded to you, as I had requested that it be held back pending further discussion with Dean Witte.  I’m sorry for wasting your time. 

We hereby submit a request to change the name of the Department of Child, Family, and Consumer Sciences to the Department of Child and Family Science. We request that this change take effect in summer 2018. 
As you may realize, when Fresno State began as a “normal school” (i.e., a teacher’s college) just over a century ago, it offered only two fields of study: teacher preparation and Home Economics. The field of Home Economics included the study of children and family relationships in addition to sewing, cooking, interior design, and consumer finance. Throughout the 20th Century, each of these sub-disciplines matured, often developing into disciplines in their own right. As they did so, and as the ubiquity of “the family farm” faded, the placement of these in a single department, and one located within a college of agriculture, made less sense, and “home economics” has largely disappeared as a discipline. 

As a result, our department name has changed a few times as the disciplines contained within the department have dwindled.  The final such relocation (the move of Fashion Merchandising into the Craig School of Business) went into effect as of the current semester. There now remains only one program in the department: Child and Family Science. The discipline represented by this program has matured into one that prepares pre-school teachers and other child care providers, administrators, and advocates. It also trains students who intend to pursue multiple subject teaching credentials and certification as family life educators. Still others work in community agencies that serve children and families, including those in juvenile justice and human services. Still others pursue the academic study of human development and family relationships. Therefore, we would like to change our department name to Child and Family Science (CFS) to reflect the content of our program. 
We note for the record that this is a misalignment with regard to similar departments nationwide, which are generally named “Human Development and Family Science” (HDFS), and with regard to the content of our program, which has always, since the very origin of this university, included the study of human (not just child) development, and will continue to do so. 
However, “Child and Family Science” is a department name used frequently in the California State University system, and it is the name of our degree program and the prefix for all of our courses. Therefore, we request your support in changing our department name to Child and Family Science.   

CC: Sandra Witte, Xuanning Fu
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